
  Greater Toronto Hockey League Policy   
Inclement Weather Policy 

 
In instances when the jurisdiction of the Greater Toronto Hockey League is subjected to severe 
weather that requires consideration of the cancellation of GTHL League games the following 
notification procedure will be followed: 
  
Notification Procedure: 
 

1. Any Decision relating to the cancellation of games will be made by 3 pm on a weeknight, or two 
hours prior to the commencement of the league game on a weekend.   

 
2. If a decision is made to cancel games, the General Manager of each affected team will be 

contacted by telephone.  It is expected that each General Manager would then contact a team 
official from each of his/her respective teams. If the General Manager cannot be reached, the 
GTHL will attempt to contact team officials directly. 

 
3. On weekdays, any cancellation of games will be posted on the GTHL web site the moment the 

decision to cancel games is made. 
 

4. Parents and team officials are requested NOT to call the GTHL office or Arenas about the 
potential cancellation of games.  The official notification system is via the GTHL web site and 
local news media. 
 

5. The GTHL will make all best efforts to notify the following radios stations in the event of any 
cancellations: 

 
• News Talk 1010 CFRB 
• 680 News 
• The Fan 590 
• AM 640 
 

 
In the absence of a cancellation notice being posted on the GTHL web site by 3:00 PM on 
weekdays or 2 Hours before the scheduled game on weekend’s parents, players and teams should 
assume that the League games will be played as scheduled. 
 
Most importantly, the GTHL encourages parents to leave enough travel time to arrive safely and 
drive according to the weather conditions.   


